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 Headôs Corner 

Dear OSC Community of Learners: 
 
I want to take the opportunity of this last newsletter of 2014 to wish our entire 
OSC community a warm seasonôs greetings as we begin our December holiday 
break. I hope you will all be able to enjoy some good family time together over 
these next weeks. In my personal case I am looking forward to welcoming one of 
my daughters to our new home in Colombo. Rebekah will be leaving the cold 
weather of Riga Latvia where she is currently working, and she will join us for a 
nice tropical island family vacation that will include visits to the many beautiful and 
interesting sites that are so abundantly found in Sri Lanka.  
 
Most of our faculty will also be taking this  holiday opportunity to enjoy family or 
travel or both. They will all be returning to the OSC campus on Monday and 
Tuesday January 5th  and 6th when we are hosting two visiting educational 
professionals who will be leading us in a two day in-service programme exploring 
Concept Based Instruction.* 
 
On Wednesday January 7th through Friday January 9th our faculty and our 
students will all be participating in a carefully planned programme of  home based 
distance learning activities and lessons. Please help our students to benefit from 
these lessons by ensuring they have a comfortable, well organized, work 
environment in their homes for those three days. Our faculty will be working their 
end of the computer based lessons from school or from home depending on the 
actual degree of transportation and security related disruptions during those 
election focused days. 
 
Please note that our school offices will be closed on Thursday January 8th so as to 
allow our local employees to exercise their right to vote. All students and faculty 
will be expected to return to the campus on Monday January 12th.  
 
Have a restful holiday if you can. Enjoy your family, and friends, and let them 
know how much you value them as part of your life. Be ready to say goodbye to 
2014 and welcome 2015 as a new year of adventures and learning begins. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 
 
 

 

VISION  
 

The Overseas School 

of Colombo shall be a 

model of excellence 

in education, 

nurturing and 

empowering our 

community of 

learners to achieve 

global success. 

 
 

MISSION  
 

òThe Overseas 

School of Colombo, 

an IB World School , 
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guiding our global 

community toward 

international and 

intercultural 

understanding.  

OSC develops the 

whole person as a 

responsible learner, 

striving for personal 

excellence within a 

culturally diverse 

environment. ó 
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*What is concept-based instruction? 
 
Concept-based instruction is driven by ñbig ideasò rather than subject-specific content. By leading students to 
consider the context in which they will use their understanding, concept-based learning brings ñreal worldò 
meaning to content knowledge and skills. Students become critical thinkers which is essential to their ability to 
creatively solve problems in the 21st century. 
 
By introducing students to universal themes and engaging them in active learning, concept-based instruction: 
creates connections to studentsô prior experience, brings relevance to student learning, facilitates deeper 
understanding of content knowledge, acts as a springboard for students to respond to their learning with 
action. (Erickson 2008) 
 
Why is it worth our time? 
 
Concept-based instruction, by placing the learning process in the ñbig pictureò context of a trans-disciplinary 
theme, leads students to think about content and facts ñat a much deeper levelò and ñas a practitioner would 
in that disciplineò (Schill & Howell 2011). According to the International Baccalaureate Organization (IBO), 
teaching and learning that is driven by overarching concepts necessitates that students transfer their 
knowledge between personal experiences, learning from other disciplines, and the broader global community. 
Thus, concept-based instruction mandates more critical thinking at increasingly higher levels of Bloomôs 
taxonomy. 
 
The big idea in Concept Based Learning: 
 

¶ The world is changing. Knowledge is changing. The ability to view the world with a more flexible mind is 
invaluable.  

¶ Concept based learning is about big transferable ideas that transcend time, place, situation.  

¶ Content just focuses on facts while concept focuses on making sense of those facts and the world around 
us. 

¶ Content based teaching may not get beyond information transmission/superficial learning. 

¶ Concepts are a way to organize and make sense of learning.  

¶ We canôt possibly teach everything that is important, but we can teach the big ideas. 

¶ Concept based learning is a framework to study everything.  

¶ So much information. Content can change, concepts stay the same.  

¶ Information is useless unless you can do something with it. 

 
 
 



 
OSC Board Elections and Appointments 

 
 
The Board of Directors of the Overseas School of Colombo (OSC) is the governing body of the school. The 
responsibilities, powers and duties of Directors are set out in the Articles of Association as well as the 
approved By-Laws. These documents also summarize arrangements for Board election and composition. 
Copies of the documents are available on the school website www.osc.lk   
 
A summary of the process for electing and appointing Directors is provided below. In the event of any conflict 
between the summary and the Articles of Association or By-Laws, the latter prevail.   
 

¶ The number of Directors shall be not less than eight, and not more than ten.  

 

¶ Nine Directors are elected by the membership at the Annual General Meeting, which typically takes place 
in January each year. The members are the parents of every full fee-paying child attending OSC.  

 

¶ Directors are elected for a term of three years. All elected Directors must be members. 

 

¶ One additional Director may be appointed by the Board. The appointed Director need not be a member.  

 

¶ Not more than two nationals of any country shall be Directors at any time.  

 

¶ Any qualified member seeking election as a Director, including a retiring Director seeking re-election, must 

provide written notice and signed consent not less than 21 days before the Annual General Meeting.  
 

¶ Should a vacancy arise during the year, the Board may directly make an appointment to fill that position. 
The appointed person will present himself or herself for re-election at the next Annual General Meeting. 

 

¶ The Head of the School is a non-voting member of the Board.  

 

¶ The Governance Committee of the Board is responsible for organizing elections and appointments of 
Board Members.  

 

¶ Not less than 21 days before the Annual General Meeting, all members will be provided with notice of the 
meeting as well as information on nominations to serve on the Board. 

 

¶ Questions concerning the appointment or election of Board members should be directed to 

oscboard@osc.lk   
 
 
 
 
Sajeda Akbarally 
Chair 
OSC Board of Directors 
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OSC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Saturday 24th January 2015 at 1.00 p.m. at the school. Our 
Articles of Association require that a minimum of three Directors either resign or re-present themselves for 
election at each Annual General Meeting, and in compliance with this, Mr Sudath Perera, Mr Colin Pawley 
and Mr Rick DeRousse will be standing for re-election.  Mr Paul Bermingham, Mr Amol Khisty, Mr Jon 
Phelps and Mr Justin Hekel who were co-opted to the Board will be offering themselves for election.  Other 
members may stand for election if they so wish. Nominations must be presented to the school on or before 
Monday 22 December 2014.  Please note that since this is during the school vacation, it would be 
more prudent to send the nomination by December 12, 2014, which is the last day of school before 
the holidays. Nomination forms can be collected from Marian at the school. 
  
  
Sajeda Akbarally 
Chair  
OSC Board of Directors 

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé.. 

12 December Early dismissal - 12.30 pm  

*13 December to 

11 January  
School Vacation  

10 January COMUN First Practice Debate  

13 January Finance Meeting 5.30 p.m. 

13 January SGA: OSC Student Talent Show - 
Auditorium 

7.00 p.m. 

15 January Holiday  

19 January SCN Meeting  7.45 a.m. 

19-23 January Book Week  

20 January PYP Parent Workshop ñAssessment 
and Reporting in the PYPò - PMPR 

7.45 a.m. 

*Changes/Updates to calendar 

 

NOTICE 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

THAT THE 

SCHOOL 

OFFICES AND 

THE SWIMMING 

POOL WILL BE  

CLOSED ON 

29TH, 30TH AND 

31ST DECEMBER 

2014. 



Secondary School Principal 
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The Grade 10 students are to be congratulated on the excellent Personal Project presentations that were 
completed this week. It was wonderful to see how they each engaged with a personally relevant and 
engaging investigation, connecting their work to a Global Context and in many cases to a locally relevant 
context as well. Personal Project is the culminating independent work of the MYP and its completion 
represents a significant accomplishment for the MYP5 students and their advisors. Many thanks go to Ms. 
Ramberg and all of the teacher mentors who supported the learning of the students in this process. 
 
DP2 students and parents will be able to access the semester reports today via ManageBac. These reports 
are an important check point in the 2-year cycle of learning in the Diploma Programme and the grades will be 
reported on the transcripts as well. You will receive an email from ManageBac inviting you to view your childôs 
reports as soon as they are generated.  
 
This week we also welcomed back the DP1 students and 
teachers from their Science Field studies in the Sri Pada 
area. Biology, Environmental Systems and Physics 
students conducted field studies in this interesting setting 
on topics related to their respective syllabi. Here is the 
Physics group looking wet but happy! Thanks to Mr. 
Lockwood, Mr. Duncan, Mr. Getter, Ms. Shipley and Ms. 
McCusker for accompanying the students.  
 
All Secondary parents will have received an email outlining 
the situation with school Virtual schooling in January. 
We will not be opening campus for students between the 
7
th
 and the 9

th
 of January in consideration of any security 

or transport concerns that may arise from the elections. 
Regular classes will resume on the 12th of January. 
However, for the days of 7-9 of January, the secondary 
school will be conducting classes on-line using the ManageBac tool. All students are familiar with this system 
and will be able to participate in their learning activities given that they have a computer and access to the 
internet over this period. You can support by encouraging your children to follow their regular school-day 
schedule for these three days.  
 
Close on the horizon in January, will be the annual Week without Walls programme. This week-long 
experiential learning opportunity is a key event in our school calendar when students engage in important 
learning embedded in the local context. This programme is not about taking a tour or being a 
tourist. It is much more about how we work to connect our content curriculum with the local 
environment and leading students to take action as a result of their learning. It is also an 
important time for students to develop bonds with their classmates and to learn more about 
the country that we all call home (either by birth or by circumstance).  
 
Finally, I would like to wish all of the OSC community a fantastic holiday break! We have all 
worked hard this semester and students, parents and teachers all deserve a rest. Stay safe.  
 
Eileen Niedermann 
Secondary Principal 
eniedermann@osc.lk 
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Primary School Principal 

Report Cards ï How to Access? 
 
Hopefully you have received your Welcome Letter email from ManageBac and created an account. Once this 
process is complete, you will be able to view your report card. Please follow the steps below to view your 
childôs report. 
 
Steps: 
 
1)  Login to the following site https://osc.managebac.com/login 
 
2) Enter you Login details 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3)       Click on the Academics tab at the top 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4) Scroll to the bottom of the page ï Click on the Reports tab 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://osc.managebac.com/login
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5)     Your report should now be viewable and can be either read online or printed. 
 
Please contact the school if you are unable to view your reports. 
 
 
After-School Activities Update 
 
As a reminder, ALL Activities for session 2 will resume on January 12th and continue until January 23rd. 
Session 3 will begin on February 9th.  
 
Important Notices: 
 

¶ December 12th   - Last Day of School (12:30pm dismissal) 

¶ December 12th   - Semester 1 Report Cards available on ManageBac  

¶ January 7th
 ï 9

th
   - On-line learningéno students at school 

¶ January 12th   - Classes resume as normal 

 
 
 
Have a safe and joyful holiday. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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             SEASONôS & NEW YEAR GREETINGS FROM GECKO ATHLETICS 
SAFE TRAVELS & ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS! 

 
LIVE ACTION ï Friday 12 December ï 1:30pm to 3:00pm (today) 

¶ Under 19 Girlsô Badminton ï first practice game against St. Josephôs 
LIVE ACTION ï Friday 16 January ï 3:00pm to 5:00pm (First in 2015) 

¶ Under 19 Girlsô Basketball, Under 19 Boysô Football & U19 Girls & Boysô Badminton 

¶ Information will be posted in the ManageBac groups 
SPECIAL NOTICE 

¶ HOLIDAY TRAINING ï Sessions for U19 Girlsô Basketball & U19 Badminton will take 

place over the vacation. Coaches will be in direct contact with athletes remaining in 
Colombo. 

¶ RE-SCHEDULED OPENING OF SCHOOL ï  It is anticipated that regular training will 

begin on SATURDAY 10 January 2015. Updates & details will be posted on 
ManageBac. 

UPDATES & REMINDERS 

¶ SAISA Team selection (final all sports) will take place by Saturday 10 January. 
Deadlines & paperwork will be emailed and posted on ManageBac. 

¶ GECKO HOST PROGRAMME ï Parents of Gecko Athletes (students enrolled in our 

programmes) have been sent an email regarding the hosting of our SAISA GUESTS 
in the upcoming GIRLSô BASKETBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS, an event to be hosted 
here @ OSC on February 6 to 8. Two visiting athletes will be housed with families for 
4 nights over that period. Please CLICK HERE to enroll your support for this vital part 
of our programme. 

¶ UNIFORMS ï Please excuse the way we look ï We are in a design & material 

transition. 

¶ INTERESTED IN TRACK & FIELD? ï The local INTERNATIONAL SCHOOLS 

ATHLETIC CHAMPIONSHIPS (ISAC) takes place February 27 & 28, & March 1, 
2015. Event choices must be completed by January 23. A three day sign has taken 
place. Selection will be scheduled in early January. Information and TISSL paperwork 
will be sent or posted on Managebac. Please note deadlines for paperwork or 
payments. 

¶ SEASON TWO & SEASON THREE -  Two ends Friday 6 Feb; Three starts Monday 9 

February. 

¶ SEASON THREE SPORTS 

o U19, 17, 15, 13, 11 Track & Field 

o U19 Girlsô Football 

o U19 Boysô Basketball 

o Sign up expected mid-January 

¶ GECKO SWIM SUITS -  These are on sale in the GECKO SHOP 

¶ MAINTAINING THE BALANCE ï Student athletes in the Diploma programme remain 

eligible for travel teams when they have no failing conditions. MYP student athletes 
must have no grade of 2. Additional information is available upon request.  

¶ QUESTIONS?  - email address: geckoathletics@osclk.net 

 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UZO_RortDK8ioN3ARFnwuuiqNmLPG6L3RcSTrr5GcyI/viewform?c=0&w=1&usp=mail_form_link
mailto:geckoathletics@osclk.net
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From the Doctor 
 
Head Lice 
 
We have had head lice checks in the Primary school this term. There were a few students with head lice and 
some parents realized their children were re-infected from the staff at home and the importance of treating the 
house hold at the same time. Some were treating the children with head lice shampoo once a month, which is 
not sufficient when there is an active infestation, as the louse has a 7 ï 10 day life cycle 
 
Symptoms of Head lice 
 
Itching of head is the most common symptom of infestation although some children will not have any 
discomfort for weeks and months. Children may have trouble sleeping because of intense itching at night 
when lice are feeding. The itching caused by an infestation is due to an allergic reaction to the bite and may 
lead to sores on the scalp. 
 
Spotting a live louse or nymph is often the only sign of an infestation. Nits alone does not confirm an 
infestation 
 
If you suspect head lice: 
 
Comb the hair with a fine- tooth comb onto a clear surface, and live lice can be easily identified.  
Check all the members at home and all have to be treated at the same time. 
 
You can find lice killing treatment in any pharmacy and can be bought over the counter. 
 
Follow the instructions on the label.  These products will kill live lice and not the nits and a second treatment 
will have to be done in 7-10 days. 
 
Remember it will not go away on its own. 
 
Ridding your home of lice 
 
Potential fomites (eg, towels, pillowcases, sheets, hats, children's stuffed animals) may be washed in hot 
water and dried out in the sun. 
 
Combs and brushes can be treated by soaking for longer than 5 minutes in very hot water  
 
Continue using the fine ïtooth comb regularly to make sure you have got rid of the head lice and also to catch 
a re-infestation early. 
 
Give it priority this holiday time and prompt treatment will prevent it from spreading in the family and school 
 
 
Dr Indrika Senaratna 
School Doctor 



The Overseas School of Colombo  
Pelawatte, P.O. Box 9 
Battaramulla, Sri Lanka 
Tel: (94-11) 2784920-2 
Fax: (94-11) 2784999 
Email: admin@osc.lk 
Web: www.osc.lk 
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     If you would like to  purchase any of these items please contact Heidi on  

                                                                     0776 237111 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé... 

CHRISTMAS CAKE SALE!!   
Donôt have time to make it yourself? 
Delicious Homemade cakes for the season 
1 KG RECTANGULAR CHRISTMAS CAKE BLOCK (EXCLUDES  
ICING) Rs. 1600  
1KG RECTANGULAR JAGGERY CAKE Rs. 1200 
1KG RECTANGULAR LOVE CAKE Rs. 1200 
TO ORDER: CONTACT CHARMINA 0777 657461  

1 Large plain rug  (plum colored) ï  Rs6, 000 
Toddler Car Seat ï Rs8, 000 

    Double wardrobe ï Rs25, 000              

Toy Washing Machine ï Rs5, 000 & Toy Cooker - Rs7, 000                                                                                

* Toy washing machine and cooker bought together - Rs10, 000 


